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Thursday 13 th September 2018
Dear Parents and Carers,
On the first day back at school, we welcomed several new pupils across Key Stage 1 and Key Stage 2.  Furthermore, this week we said hello to all our new Reception children. We hope they will be very happy at Old Stratford Primary School; the staff are looking forward to getting to know each and every one of them!  We would like to say a big thank you to everyone who sent in cards, emails, letters, flowers and lovely goodies at the end of the summer term.  All your thanks and good wishes were much appreciated by the staff.

I can now formally report to parents our outcomes from last year, which were some of the best results that Old Stratford have produced.  All of our children reached or exceeded their targets and they should be very proud.  

100 % of pupils reached the expected standard in reading with 41% of children reaching greater depth. The national average for reading was 75%
100% of pupils reached the expected standard in Spelling, Punctuation, and Grammar (SPAG) with 36% of children reaching greater depth. The national average for SPAG was 78%.
100% of pupils reached the expected standard in writing with 27% reaching greater depth. The national average for writing was 76%
97% of pupils reached the expected standard in maths with 32% of children reaching greater depth.   The national average for maths was 76%
During the holiday, the final documentation was signed and we are now officially part of The Grand Union Trust. We look forward to working more closely with New Bradwell and Jubilee Wood School.
It has been delightful to see all the children return to school looking so smart and eager to begin learning in their new classes. Can we thank all parents for their support in getting school uniform and ensuring the children are prepared for the new year. Staff have been working hard planning exciting curriculum experiences for your children and will send out Topic Letters shortly to inform you of what your children will be learning this term. Trips and residentials are also being finalised and more details on these will be sent out separately. 
Freestyle Football  and Dodgeball Clubs will start on the following dates:
Freestyle Football (KS1) – Tuesday 25th September lunchtime

Freestyle football (KS2) – Thursday 27th September lunchtime

Dodgeball Club (KS1 & 2) – Wednesday 19th September 3.30pm – 4.35pm (20 places)

Staff News
We would also like to welcome Miss Griffin who has started with us this term.  She has joined us to lead PE and sporting events and will be running a number of sporting clubs across the year. She will also be helping in Mr Webb’s classroom.  Voulla Wheeler has also joined us in the office and will take on the finances of 
the school. Voulla already works for the Grand Union Trust therefore can help guide us through this early transition period of academisation. Mrs Burnside will be taking over the role of Special Needs Coordinator from Mrs Wilsdon. Appointments will be sent out shortly for initial meetings if your child is working from an Individual Education Plan.
Celebrations
We have so many wonderfully talented children at Old Stratford School and it is important to celebrate their achievements at every opportunity. Therefore, there are many opportunities for you as parents to help celebrate your child’s achievements. 
Celebration assemblies are noted on the school calendar and will take place on a Friday morning at 9.05am. We would also like to invite you in, to see what we see, during our ‘Walk in Mornings’. These will take place on a Friday morning between 8.45am – 9.15am, where there will be an opportunity for you to come in and work alongside your child on an activity set up by the class teacher. Again, these dates are noted on the school calendar. 
Additionally, look out for a Golden Ticket invite to our very special VIP Assembly, which will also take place on a Friday morning. Each child at this assembly will be able to sit with their parents/carers during the assembly until it is their turn to walk down the red carpet and collect their medal before their class teacher explains the reasons for the award. The children are very excited about the VIP assemblies and are looking forward to seeing who may get the very first Golden Ticket!
Rewards and Sanctions

Our Merit system, that was introduced last year, was very successful so will therefore continue this year. Merits collected, will go towards a Bronze, Silver or Gold ticket. The children will then be able to take their ticket to the Merit Shop where they will be able to exchange the ticket for a gift from the corresponding section. As the children earn more merits the gift gets slightly larger. The Merit Shop will be run by the school council, ensuring the children become fully involved. Merits are not awarded for expected behaviour but for going above and beyond in school and striving to do the very best that you can. For example:
· Perseverance with something they find difficult

· Helping somebody else in their class

· Showing exemplary manners

· Doing extra jobs around the school

· Improving their class work

Hand in hand with this, the children will receive sanctions for unacceptable behaviour too. We will still be using our Good to be Green policy (Please see attached Good to be Green sheet). 
How Can You Help Your Child?

· Encourage independence

· Read to your children regularly

· Listen to your children read

· Encourage them to do homework independently

· Keep us informed of any changes in your child’s routine

· Ensure your children are in school on time

· Ensure they are equipped for school (book bag, lunch, water bottle)
LITTLE REMINDERS/CHANGES
As is always the case at this time of year, we wanted to remind everyone of some of the expectations:

· Parents should not be driving their cars into the staff car park at any time
· Remember that dogs are not permitted on school grounds and must be kept behind the blue fencing of the school at all times
· School dinners need to be ordered the Wednesday before a new week or your child will need a packed lunch

· The school is not able to authorise any holiday during the school term
· Newsletters will be written on an ‘as and when’ basis rather than every week. However we hope to celebrate all that is happening at the school
· Children cycling to school should always wear a cycling helmet
· Children are not permitted to play on the trim trail before or after school (this includes siblings)
Security and Safeguarding

Can I please ask that if you need to come into the school for anything that you please use the front entrance and sign in? The school doors onto the playground are for the children to come out of only, unless you are with a member of staff. We do encourage our children to be independent so hanging up coats and bringing things in for them will not promote this. However, more importantly, we need to know who is inside the building at all times, not only in case of a fire but also to ensure the safety of your children. This includes Breakfast Club. The front and back gates will be open at the beginning of the day 
and at the end of the day only. If you need to come into school at any other time, you must use the front entrance. Your help with this would be much appreciated. 
OSSA

Thank you to those of you that have emailed to show an interest in helping with OSSA. Any help with raising funds for the school are really appreciated. If you still have not contacted OSSA and you would like to help please do not hesitate to contact the school office and we will pass your contact details onto the relevant people. 
The School App

If you have not already downloaded the new school App onto your mobile device, please do so. This will now be our main way of contacting parents and sending notices. Letters and notices will also be available from the school App. The calendar on the school App will be updated regularly and already has key dates noted. Our school App can be downloaded from the App Store. It is called ‘School Jotter’. Once loaded scroll through to find Old Stratford Primary School.
Energy Kidz
Energy Kidz provides before and after school care for our pupils. Please visit their website for details on how to book a session and visit the Energy Kidz Blog for updates on what activities are planned for the coming weeks. (https://www.energy-kidz.co.uk)
DIARY DATES

We have tried to compile as many diary dates as we can for the coming term to help you with your planning at home. Dates have also been added to the school calendar for your convenience.
Thursday 13th September

Freestyle Soccer & Dodgeball taster day.
Wednesday 19th September

Swimming starts for Years 5.
Wednesday 26th September

Hot Shots Basket Ball taster sessions (KS2)
Friday 28th September

8.45 – 9.15am Walk In Morning (All parents invited)
MacMillan Coffee Morning

Friday 5th October 

Science Day
Thursday 11th October
9.05am Harvest Assembly
Friday 12th October
9.05am VIP Assembly (Ticket holders only)
OSSA Disco
Wednesday 17th October  
3.40-7.00pm - Parents evening 
Thursday 18th October 

3.40 – 7.00pm - Parents Evening
Friday 19th October
School Closes

